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The first meeting of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI) was held on December 14, 2009 at OAS headquarters. (GTC/DAH-OD-1/09).

1. Officers:  The Working Group elected Mr. Flavio Medina, Alternate Representative of the Dominican Republic as Vice Chair, and postponed the election of a Second Vice Chair for the next formal meeting.
2. Work Plan:  The Group’s Work Plan (GTC/DAH-1/09 rev. 2) was considered and would be modified by the Chair based on the comments by the delegations and the consensus reached.  The revised version would be distributed over the next few weeks, and would be reviewed again at an informal meeting scheduled for January 2010.

One of the outstanding issues to be addressed in the Work Plan was the use of a virtual forum allowing for input and contributions from country experts on the discussion topics.  It was recommended that the Chair, together with the Secretariat, assess the feasibility of using this online tool and submit a proposal during the informal meeting scheduled for January 2010.
3. Next meeting:  It was decided that inter-American and multilateral agencies engaged in disaster prevention and response and humanitarian assistance would participate in the next formal meeting of the Working Group, scheduled for late February 2010.

It was decided that in order to prepare for that meeting, an informal meeting would be held in the first fortnight of January 2010 to identify organizations to be invited and to define the agenda and some key questions to guide the interventions of the invitees along the lines of the objectives of the Working Group.  To proceed in this regard, it was decided that prior to the informal meeting the delegations would send the Chair a list of organizations they consider important to invite as well as important questions they deem appropriate.
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